
Meeting Minutes - Corcan -Meadowood Residents’ Association, 

November 5, 2009

Meeting convened at 7:05 p.m.

In attendance:

Elaine Pelligren, President                         Joe Stanhope, Director, Area G

Ozzie Jimmo, Information Officer               John Finnie, General Manager

Sylvia Jimmo, resident                               Carol Mason, Chief Administrative Officer

Dave Jones, Information Officer                 Dave Bartram, Director, Area H

Ramona Jones, Secretary                          Lou Biggemann, Director, Area F

Trish Curtin, resident                                   Bill Preston, Arrowsmith Community 

Tim Peligren, resident                                 Enhancement Society,

Rob Roberts, resident                                 School Trustee,Area F

Jutta Mainland, resident

Reg Nosworthy, resident, ACES

The incorporation of the CMRA needs to be checked to ensure we have the right status as a non profit agency. For next meeting, Elaine to action.

We now have a spreadsheet summarizing and organizing comments received from our questionnaire. Questionnaires completed for 430 residents. All were in favour of freeway access.This information will be disseminated to all area residents via website. Dave to action

The highway access petition in the Meadowood store is now 15-20 pages long and growing

Our banners, displayed under the freeway and at the corner of Baylis and Highway 19A have disappeared. We will check with Emcon (highway maintenance) to see if they were turned in. Rob to action

Jutta contacted Dave Edgar at the Ministry of Highways who set up a traffic count at Baylis and Highway 19A, from 4-6pm on October 29. With that data, the daily no. of vehicles is estimated at 1610, in a 24 hour period. In 1999, a 24 hour count was done for 7 days. 148 vehicles entered the area, 200 left. Stats support the increase of local traffic. Do we need to collect more numbers for a longer period?

Dave has been in touch with secretary for assistant deputy minister of Highways, Mike Proudfoot. He has not been able to set up a meeting date yet, and will follow up. This meeting should clarify our position and the steps we need to take to realize our goal.

Our approach should demonstrate to the Ministry that development of our area would be enhanced by access, and that in turn would produce more revenue for the province as more lots were developed and sold.

The Rifle Range on Dorman Rd. supports freeway access and will submit a letter of support.

Lost Lodge, hotel to open in 2010, plans to hire 10-15 employees.

The Meadowood store owner would like to expand business to include liquor store and gas station.

We have a letter from Caroline Brown, resident of Little Qualicum River Village describing an ambulance call made for her mother in March 2009. The ambulance took a half hour to travel from Qualicum Bay to LQRV before care could be administered. The gate to the Highway has been barricaded.

We have a letter from John McKinstry, Superintendent for the Central District Ambulance Service noting the closed gate to the freeway and supporting increased access to our area, given a call volume increase and a 50 minute lag between dispatch from Bowser and arrival at an acute care hospital.

We have a letter from Scott Fraser, describing his repeated efforts to engage the Ministry of Transport in problem solving to improve access. “Today (October 9) during Transportation Estimates at the Legislature, MLA Fraser questioned Min. Bond about the highway access. She agreed to a meeting to discuss this along with a couple of other road issues in our constituency 

Ozzie mentioned that the Ministry of Transport states that access points on the freeway should be 5 or more kilometers apart. He was told that we were too close to the Horne Lake access point. In fact, there are 5.4 kms. between Horne Lake and Corcan, and 8.7 kms. to Qualicum.

Corcan Road is too narrow for 2 large trucks, or a school bus and truck to pass each other. The children in our area face up to an hour of commuting time to school.

Both Joe Finnie and Carol Mason stressed our need to contact the Ministry of Transportation and work with officials there. Joe contacted Barbara Thomas, Transportation District Manager, but short notice prevented her attendance today. Dave Edgar should also be at a meeting to explain how the traffic count was conducted.

Nevertheless, there is a connection between RDN and MOT. Carol has mentioned the volume of calls received by RDN about road maintenance, that are passed on to Emcon, contracted by MOT to keep the highways clear.

Carol mentioned that we must get on a priority list, given the needs of other communities. If we believe there is future revenue in our area to result from highway access, that does not have the same influence as money in the treasury. The money available is the bottom line.

Joe Stanhope suggests that we focus on opening the gate to the highway at Nahmint, so ambulances once again have a good access route to our area. Possibly, our own willingness to pay for access may have bearing on the outcome. However, we do not have consensus on this issue. Many residents do not want additional taxes to pay for highway access.

The Ministry will need a cost estimate of our project. Of course, this is the big issue. Lee Rd. work cost 300,000 for the road work, 800.000 for on demand lighting just to provide perspective.

Widgeon Rd. was paved by the residents.

Half way through the meeting, Joe, John, Carol and Dave Bartram left the meeting so we focused on other business.

$60.00 in donations received from LQRV and residents.

Reg has designed our petition to be circulated further. We need to have suppliers to this area sign. (Home Hardware,propane suppliers, etc.)

Lou Biggemann mentioned that he had a letter of support from the Ministry of Transport for past efforts to obtain highway access and would look for that. He will invite Barb Thomas to our next meeting.

All group members asked to take pictures showing the state of our current road system, noting the narrow roads and poles too close to the road. Hans has documentation on this. We are looking at a safety issue.

Ozzie and Sylvia will approach the RCMP for a letter of support. This will round out our current list of supporters.

Sylvia and Elaine will complete comments chart resulting from surveys received from residents.

Bill Preston of the Arrowsmith Community Enhancement Society described the purpose of his organization inviting our members to join. Each neighbourhood has a distinct identity and history, so pooling resources allows for larger projects, such as  a multi community garage sale, for example. John Talbot will be the facilitator of the first meeting next spring, an action oriented meeting to get projects underway to enhance the quality of life in Area F. Projects to focus on  recreation and sports, development of parkland, community safety and education, and volunteer recruitment, to name a few.

www.arrowsmithcommunity.ca Bill may be reached at 752-8586

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 pm

Next meeting January 14, 2010


